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The Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela presents its compliments to the distinguished Chair of the Working Group to Prepare an Inter-American Program for Universal Civil Registry and the “Right to Identity” of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, and has the honor to forward the comments of the Government Venezuela with regard to said program, which in our view, will contribute to the work of said group.

To that end, this mission wishes to make the following comments:

PURPOSES:

· As another purpose of the program, we suggest that the following be added:

“To guarantee the rights to legal personhood, incorporation, a name, a nationality, civil registration, family relationships, and citizen participation.”
· As another purpose of the program, we also suggest that the following be included:
"To contribute to building just and equitable societies based on the principles of social justice and social inclusion."
OBJECTIVES:
· Since this program must follow the guidelines set out in resolution AG/RES. 2286, we suggest that the text of the Objectives section, objective 5, be completed based on the wording of operative paragraph 4.e of said resolution, so that the last sentence reads: "with an emphasis on the exchange and the drawing upon of successful experiences of countries in the Hemisphere that have implemented social programs to guarantee the right of identity to their citizens by issuing the appropriate government identification documents”.
SPECIFIC MEASURES:
· We propose replacing paragraph 2.b with the following paragraph:  "Develop or harmonize basic criteria that may be incorporated in the legislation of member states in implementing the program, taking into account the diversity of cultures and legal systems in the region."

· In paragraph 2.c, we suggest replacing “promote” with “help to promote”, 

· In section 3, "Citizen participation and awareness," paragraph 1, we suggest that reference not be made to the private sector.
· In paragraph 3.2, after "awareness … campaigns," we suggest adding "targeted especially at parents, representatives, or those with responsibility”, and in the second line, after “registering”, we suggest adding “in a timely manner”.
· In paragraph 3.d, second line, the following should be added: "as appropriate and in accordance with national legislation”.
The Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela takes the opportunity to reiterate to the distinguished Chair of the Working Group to Prepare an Inter-American Program for Universal Civil Registry and the “Right to Identity” assurances of his highest consideration.

Washington D.C., November 15, 2007

Honorable Chair of the
Working Group to Prepare an Inter-American Program
  for Universal Civil Registry and the “Right to Identity”

Washington, D.C.
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